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BC:AD  - U.A Fanthorpe

This was the moment when Before
Turned into After, and the future's
Uninvented timekeepers presented arms.

This was the moment when nothing
Happened. Only dull peace
Sprawled boringly over the earth.

This was the moment when even energetic Romans
Could find nothing better to do
Than counting heads in remote provinces.

And this was the moment
When a few farm workers and three
Members of an obscure Persian sect
Walked haphazard by starlight straight
Into the kingdom of heaven.



News of Edward Street’s Advent Lunch
On Advent Sunday, 25 people sat down to a traditional Christmas
lunch including turkey, yule log and mince pies. Homemade jams
and chutney were also on sale. The proceeds from the lunch were
over £233 . This will provide 10 places at Crisis. The collection from
the carol service on December 18th will also be given to Crisis.

News of the Luton & Dunstable joint carol service and tea.

The Luton and Dunstable Pastorate had a joint Carol Service on Satur-
day 3rd December at Wigmore URC in Luton. Each member church was
asked to submit 3 carols; nine carols in all were chosen, there were
prayers and readings including 3 readings from Word on the Street by
Rob Lacey. The service was led by Rev Jenny Spouge and Mrs Sheila
Marsden.

Afterwards we had tea, coffee and party food to eat and lots of chat.
This was an excellent service, well attended by all our churches.



Angels! At…….. Trinity
Trinity is exploring angels this Advent! The Singing Group have learned angel
songs such as Angelus Ad Virginum (An angel to the virgin came), John
Rutter’s Angels’ Carol and John Bell’s Voces Angelorum (Voices of Angels).
Fiona S has made translucent angel hangings, and we had an art workshop
to which not only Trinity members but also members of the Trinity Playgroup
came, and we all made more angels.

Harpenden used Twitter to
invite people to services!

Welwyn Garden City invited people
to sing carols in the Howard Centre.



Angels! At…….. Homewood Road
Homewood Road, for the second
year running, have participated in
Operation Christmas Angel, knitting
some 300+ angels and sending them
out into St Albans to share messages
of hope and seasonal encourage-
ment to folks in the city. The project
has provided many people in the
congregation to engage in mission,
not only through those being sent
out, but in knitting extras for family
and friends.

A new venture for this year has been 'Carols Around the Tree', with musical
accompaniment from St Albans City Brass Band. Our 8ft tree is lighting the
dark corner of Sandpit Lane/Homewood Road through December, and so
deserved a jolly switching on event, at-
tended by some 60 - 70 people, many of
whom were from local streets and peo-
ple not usually engaging with the
church. Free festive drinks and nibbles
were much enjoyed by all, and the
church are looking forward to develop-
ing this event next year as a regular fea-
ture.

Homewood Road have a monthly 'Messy Church' called 'More@4' and in De-
cember held an outreach morning for families in the form of a Christmas
Craft Morning. Alongside attracting our usual More@4 families, we wel-
comed three new families on that occasion and offered invites to engage
regularly with the monthly session. Additionally, both sessions of the church
parent and toddler group attended a special nativity service during their
party session, with the message of the Christmas story being shared with over
80 families.

Our All Age Worship for Christmas on 11th December was well attended by
families and children, featuring well known carols and a traditional nativity
play, alongside a humorous 'grown up' version! We look forward in anticipa-
tion to our family Crib Service on Christmas Eve.



St. Albans Rough Sleeper Initiative.

 For some time the churches, particularly the City Centre churches, have been planning
and trying to organise help for Rough Sleepers in St. Albans.   The discussions have contin-
ued during the course of the year and several barriers have now been overcome.   It is still
uncertain whether the hopes will come to fruition this winter but work is continuing with that
aim.    Information will be circulated as soon as it is available.    Please note that Churches
Together have decided on this Initiative as our Charity for the Year 2017, which means that
– assuming it is a viable project – any money donated at the Service of Unity at the Cross on
Good Friday at the Cathedral and Abbey Church of St. Albans (after expenses have been
deducted) will be given to this worthy cause.



Trinity Community Project.

 Trinity’s Community Project runs courses that are open to all Please feel free to join with us in
one or more of the below!



Events for the Week of Prayer For Christian Unity
(18th to the 25th January)

Trinity will be exchanging candles with St Alban & St Stephen Catholic
Church across the road.

Lecture Series at Trinity:English Literature - reading emotions
Starting on February the 14th; given by Teodora Domotor, who writes:
I have a background in university lecturing and I also ran a few literary events in London
libraries before we relocated to St. Albans last year. The lecture series that I will do for Trini-
ty focuses on 20th- and 21st-century English literature including novels, short stories and
poems by British, American and Australian authors. We shall analyse literary texts by utilis-
ing such methodologies as psychoanalysis, social history and literary theory. What makes
this lecture series unique, however, is that it will be bibliotherapeutic in nature (I studied
bibliotherapy at the University of Warwick, and I am also a member of the Hungarian Bibli-
otherapy Association). Bibliotherapy as a concept refers to healing with the help of books,
or reading for well-being. Bibliotherapy is not intended to replace psychotherapy - it does
not, by any means, substitute for the work of professional health care - but it is a very im-
portant and effective supplement to mental health therapy. The course will consider how
books can help us understand and cope with times of deep emotional strain. The first se-
ries (from February to June 2017, with monthly events) shall address the narrative represen-
tation of "otherness" in terms of racial, ethnic and national identity, and we shall discuss
ways of how segregation and feelings of alienation can be tackled.



18/12/2016 Luton - Wigmore for the success of Christmas food
bank deliveries

25/12/2016 St Albans - Homewood
Road

for the successful mission of the
‘angel project’

01/01/2017 St Albans - Trinity
for the severe weather emergency
provision (SWEP) for the street
sleepers in St. Albans

08/01/2017 Panshanger for the vacancy and for the CAP
centre

15/01/2017 Welwyn Garden City
for the outreach of the Community
Cafe and for improvements to the
car park

22/01/2017 Wheathampstead for the ecumenical development

29/01/2017 Heartland for the vacancies and for the
existing ministry

Prayer Rota

Date Location Event
Sun 18th Dec
3 p.m.

Edward St URC Carol service.

Sun 18th Dec
4 p.m.

Wigmore URC Carols by candlelight

Sun 18th Dec
4 p.m.

Trinity  URC
Tea and Carols - an informal service of
carols and readings, including Mince
Pies

Sun 18th Dec
6.30 p.m.

Homewood Road
URC Carol service

Sat 24th Dec
3 p.m.

St Katherine’s
URC Crib Service

Sat 24th Dec
11.30 p.m.

Homewood Road
URC Midnight service

Sun 29th Jan
12 noon

Wigmore URC
Poverty Lunch. Sally Jones (A steward in the
South Beds Methodist Circuit) will talk about
Dementia.

Special Services


